MEETING OF COUNCIL 15 MARCH 2021

Iltem 8.1 Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor
Appendix 4 Letter from the Hon James Merlino MP - dated 15 February 2021

The Hon James Merlino mMp

Deputy Premier 1 Treasury Place

Minister for Education East Melbourne Victoria 3002

Minister for Mental Health Telephone: +613 96511222
COR 2169275

Cr Kathy Majdlik

Mayor

Melton City Council
kathy.majdlik@melton.vic.gov.au

Dear Cr Majdlik

Thank you for your correspondence of 2 February 2021 regarding Melton City Council’s 2021-2022
State Government Budget Submission.

| commend you on the comprehensiveness of this submission. | acknowledge that Melton City Council
is responsible for managing a rapidly growing, culturally diverse population and that your submission
reflects your commitment to strengthening the learning opportunities for the children and young
people in your community.

| have requested that the Department of Education and Training’s Area Executive Director, Ms
Bronwen Heathfield, who has responsibility for the Melton area, arrange a time to meet with you and
your team to discuss the education proposals in your submission.

If you would like further information, please contact Ms Kim Wilson, Service Support Manager
Brimbank Melton, South Western Victoria Region, Department of Education and Training, on
(03) 9194 6354 or by email: kim.wilson2 @education.vic.gov.au.

Thank you for raising this matter with me. | trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

The Hon James Merlino MP
Deputy Premier

Minister for Education
Minister for Mental Health

Your details will be dealt with in accordance with the Public Records Act 1973 and the Privecy and Data Protection Act 2014. Should you have any ORIA
queries or wish to gain acoess te your personal information held by this department please contact our Privacy OFficer at the above address, Stote
Gaverament
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